
 
 

  
GOOD NEIGHBOR MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 11, 2022  |   6 p.m.   
Jesuit Welcome Center  |  Barry Gym 

 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Fr. McGarry welcome all in attendance and had each person introduce themselves and 
their connection to Jesuit. In addition to various neighbors and Jesuit Representatives, 
meeting attendees included Supervisor Desmond, Dr. Waite from UC Davis, and 
representatives from the Sacramento Sheriff’s Department. 
 
Elizabeth Sands, Director of Marketing and Communication presented the items under 
COMMUNICATIONS. She provided: 

• The schedule for Good Neighbor Meetings.  
• An overview review of the Good Neighbor website  
• An explanation of how to sign up for email notifications and communications from 

Jesuit 
 
 
Dr. Michael Wood, Jesuit High School Principal presented the items under SCHOOL 
UPDATE. Dr. Wood thanked everyone for being in attendance and shared: 

• The School’s Holiday Schedule 
• Open House- October 16, 2022 from 12- 3pm 
• Upcoming Media Morning with Fox 40 
• Concerts on Campus during the holiday season- all are invited to join 

  
  
Tim Murchison, Chair of the Stadium Lighting Committee introduced the CAMPUS 
UPDATE related to the Stadium Lighting Project. Supervisor Desmond was present to 
listen. 

• Matt Keasling, Consultant to Jesuit High School- Mr. Keasling introduced Dr. 
Waite, expert in the field, who addressed the health and safety reason for 
Stadium Lights for players, coaches and spectators. 

• Representatives from the Sheriff Department were present and provided contact 
information for non-emergency issues 916-874-5115 or 311 that include parking 



problems, traffic concerns, and safety issues. They are there to help and can 
assist you connected with the appropriate agency or entity. 

• Update on County Timeline, Studies and Reports Update- Lighting and Sound 
Studies have commenced at the request of the county related to the CEQA 
process. Process is just beginning. See attached handout for general process 
timeline 

• Lighting Specifications and Frequency-See attached handout that was reviewed 
• Neighbors shared concerns about noise, noise fatigue, traffic and parking 

impacts, volume of people in the neighborhood at nighttime. 
• Mr. Keasling noted there will be a Nighttime Operations Plan implemented to 

address event concerns and  
• Per Dean of Students Theodule, there is already a phone number to call to if 

anyone experiences any game day problems- 916-708-8226 
 
 
Dr. Wood thanked everyone for coming and look forward to seeing everyone in February for our 
next meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.  
 
 


